
  
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 

Copyright © 2016-2020  
The Inclusion Project Ltd: 10121567 and  

The Inclusion Project Franchising Ltd: 10709240 

 
 The Inclusion Project Office, Regus, 2 Falcon Gate, Welwyn Garden City AL7 1TW 

info@inclusionproject.co.uk 
www.inclusionproject.co.uk 

 
We’re back!  
 
Hi Everyone, 
 
I hope that you’re all keeping safe and well. 
 
As you know, at the end of May we tentatively reintroduced our service on a 1:1 basis, 
followed by 2:1s on the 6th July.  
 
We are still hoping to get back to our full service of 3:1s, but currently have this on pause, as 
the government changes guidelines in regards to maximum numbers allowed to meet up; 
this, as of Monday (14th September) will be maximum of 6.  
 
Although we operate at a 3:1, we must take into consideration the fact that Group Leaders 
may work with different Participants on different days. We are therefore not in a position to 
return to 3:1s at this stage.  
 
However, in a continued effort to do what we can to ensure everyone’s safety during Covid-
19 and beyond that, we have created a new contact and trace system. 
 
This system will give us data on social bubbles for Participants and Group Leaders. We will 
be able to track over a rolling 7 day period how many Participants each Participant has been 
in contact with and the same for Group Leaders. 
 
We will have specific names, so in the unfortunate event of someone having Covid-19 
symptoms, we will be able to identify who specifically would need to self-isolate (Group 
Leaders and Participants that have been in contact with people in that bubble for the 
previous 7 days).  
 
We will also have data on Participant and Group Leader numbers in specific venues, for 
example, we will know how many people in total will be attending a bowling alley in a 
certain town, 2 days ahead of time. If the venue is too crowded, then the Area Manger will 
be able to make adjustments before this happens to ensure the safety of everyone.  
 
This data will be managed by the team at our Head Office and shared with Area Managers 
daily. The Area Managers will then make adjustments as required to ensure that Group 
Leaders and Participants are not in too big a bubble. We will be trying to limit a bubble to 6 
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people. 
 
What we mean by a bubble is how many people are supported in the same group as 
another person. 
 
We are able to track and trace all Participants through our Pre-Session Plans and Activity 
Logs, which means there is to be one completed for every single session. But don't worry, if 
you have requested to not receive these we will not keep sending them to you. We will, 
however, still be keeping these plans and details for our system to work effectively.  
 
This will all be in effect from Monday - 14th September.  
 
Finally, as we are seeing the changes to various holiday destinations being added to the 
quarantine list, we ask that you still let us know when and where you have been on 
holiday - self-isolating when required before returning to our service. 
 
As always, we thank you for your continued support and understanding.  
 
If you have any questions please email me directly - simon@inclusionproject.co.uk 
 
Thank you.  
 
Simon Jackson-Turner 
 
  


